K.-A.5.5."Newsletter Extra” Nov 1988

News of the Canadian holiday enjoyed by several K.A.S5.5 members,
arrived just tw late for our normal issue. We thought that you would
not want to wait until May to hear ail about 1t so here is a bonus,
you lucky people!.

Ted Webb, too, has written a "chairman's farewell" message for
you all. We hope to see Hazel and Ted enjoying themselves at many
dances, released from official duties.

Keep the material coming in,

Joan Davidsan.

Having come to the end of my two year stewardship as chairman of
K.A.5.5., I would like to thank those of you who kindly sent complimentary
tickets to dances to my wife and I. Unfortunately we were not able to
attend every function. Health, job and other commitments occasionally
provided an unsurmountable block and, of course, the occasions when we
were invited to two or three functions on the same night.

I am sure that you will all be aware of the enormous helo that the
secretary, David How, dance secretaries, fFrances and Leslie French,
Treasurer, David Menzies and , of course, the previous Vice-Chairman,
Rita Menzies, give to the Chairman. They are a grand set of people who
give their time and efforts very generously to the good of K.A.5.S5..We
have a meeting every two or three months with your own club representatives
and endeavour to iron out any problems that have been brought to our
attention. I hopec this information gets fed back to you by your club
secretaries when they receive the extremely accurate record from David
very shortly after each meeting. I must also say how much I appreciate
all the work that is done to produce the K.A.S.S newsletter. Joan and
ner -helpers are much to be thanked.

It has been a time of change and we have lost very dear friends
whose faces are now sadly missed from our functions, but I believe that
we are now seeing slightly more interest again at the dances. 1 relise
that most of us still have great problems in relation to time and money
in travelling to neighbouring dances but it is great when one visits a
well attended dance and lovely to see those of you who loyally and
enthusiastically support so many clubs.After all, Kent is not such a
big county that one can't make some effort. Most of you will be able
to vist other clubs without travelling for much more tham one hour
each way. I can remember many times on holiday in Scotland when we
have travelled over 100 miles to go to a dance and thoroughly enjoyed
ourselves. It was good too on holiday this year to see so many of you
from various parts of Kent. It always seems slightly odd to travel 500
miles or more and bump into local dancing companions.

One question for you. Can anyone advise me who sells an extremely
good tasty haggis in Kent?. I need a new source of supply for early in
December and if anyone has any suggestions 1 would be grateful for a
call (0227=81250).

I pass you over happily to Rita's guidance,; may K.A.S5.S5. go forward
well, ;

Ted Webb




|ra

CANADA '8BB - Organized by Richard Furlong and Frank Reid.

115 happy holidaymakers left Heathrow on Monday September 5th,
for a very pleasant trip with Air Canada, after being welcomed as we
arrived at Heathrow by a piper (the frist of Richard's many surprises).
Once again Richard, frank and the team have excelied themselves by aiving
us a truly enjoyable and memorable holiday. The Canadians are very
friendly people who take a great pride in their country, with justification,
as we all fell in love with it.

The first part of our holiday was spent at Muskoka Sands, a beautiful
resort, 100 miles north of Toronto in the lakes area. This was Indian
country years ago, inhabited by the Mowhawk tribe. We were told they
were given the name Redskins because, in the summer time, thev nut red
clay on their faces to keep away insects. our home for the first five
days was the lufeurious and picturesque Muskoka Sands Inn, on the edge
of lake Muskoka, which is 21 miles .ong and 10 miles wide. The hotel
was spotlessly clean, food excellent, especially the mammoth buffet
breakfasts. Very friendly and helpful staff, who were all very sad when
1t was time for us to leave.

There was a trip to the 'sleepy town' of Gravenhurst, only 15 minutes
ride away. Hardly any traffic, and this was going at a leisurely pace,
the speed limit being only 55M.P.H there were notices by the traffic
lights here and at T®ronto for drivers to 'yield to pedestrians'. While
here, we visited the birthplace of Dr Bethune a surgeon who became a
national hero in China when he went out there and devoted his life to
helping them during a revolution against the Japanese who were cruelly
treating them. He treated them medically and operated on them. It was
during one of these operations, whiie not using gloves, that he caught
Septicemia and died on November 12th 1939, aged 49. Every child in China
is taught about him at school, and it is a 'must' that when in Canada,
they visit the house he was born in.

There was a very enjoyable trip on R.M.S. SEGWUN, an old converted
steamship, built on the Clyde in 188B7. there was a very good buffet
lunch on board, and we were entertained by Frank and Bob downstairs, and
Ian (fiddle) and Judith and Sheenah (accordian) upstairs. We had a lovely
surprise when, while Bob was dancing a highland dance, Rich2rd played
the drums, and very well indeed, as he used to play in Frank's band.

For our Ceilidh we went to the boathouse next to the hotel, and to
add to the fun, as we arrived, Frank and Kathy were sitting in a canoe
on the stage, dressed as Indians and paddling away. Then in came Bob,
who also climed in wearing his Davy Crockett hat. We danced to the
intoxicating music of Frank and the band. Lisa, the young lady manager
of the hotel surprised us by dancing a highland dance very well.
Rebecca, a young girl in our group danced an Irish jig, and then did
the lake-walk with Bob, very goecd to watch. We also enjoyed very much,
the square dance music played by two Canadians on fiddle and quitar,
also there was a monologue by Margaret Prentice from Ayr. Another night,
a Bar-be-cue was enjoyed by all, at the boathouse - large steaks, salad
eto.

Cne morning we were taken on a ramble through the countryside by
Mr Fry, a retired headmaster, who knew the area well, and was full of
interesting information. Someone caught a fraying antis and put it on
Mr Fry's hand for all to see, then it flew on to his hat and rode for
quite awey.




|\

We were all very sad to leave this delightful place, but looking
forward to the second part of our holiday in the magnificent Royal York
Hotel, in the city of Toronto. This was ~n experience in deed, luxurious
accomodation food excellent, and spotlessly clean. The hotel overlooks
the harbour-front and.Lake Ontario whiecn stretches 42 miles across to
Buffalo in lKow York State.

We had our two evenings of Scottish Country Dancing in two very
spacious ballrooms, the second night being a grand dinner dance. The
highlight of this evening was hearing the pipes in the distance, gradually
getting louder. We thought it was a lone piper, but what a surprise when
in marched the Toronto Pipe Band (all this arranged by Richard). They
then entertained us with some grand marching and wonderful music.

There was a tour of 'Down Town Toronto', this being a beautiful city
clean, and safe to go out day and night, because the penalty for attacking
people would be very severe. The Canadian Government do not allow slums,
although they do have low income houses. We saw the house where Mary
Pickford was born, and a hospital for sick children where they are
famous for separating Siamese twins The ladies who drive the school
buses in Canada are allowed to take their toddlers with them in baby
seats attached to the front seats of the buses.

We walked to the harbourfront, close to our hotel, and boarded
a ferry to the 'Centre Island', which is only 10 minutes away, a real
paradise island, with bikes to hire, small trains taking you round
the island, a childrens' animal farm, boats, a cafe, and it was
noticeable how beautiful the trees were (including many willows) and how
green the grass was, with a notice saying 'Please Walk On The Grass'.

The main highlight of the holiday was the trip to the spectacular
Niagra Falls, a sight indeed. The very exciting trip on the 'Maid of
the Mist' boat in our blue oilskins getting soaked, but not minding
at all . The delicious meal, cold buffet or hot meal in the Penthouse
restaurant at the top of the Sheraton restaurant building view of the
falls. On the way back to our hotel, we pulled in to a fruit farm,
where we were told to form three lines behind Richard's mum Pam, Frank
and Kathy. They then proceeded to hand out to everyone, a tray of
fruit (peaches, plums, pears, and apples) This was indeed a day to
remember.

Another morning at breakfast, Richard presented us all with a
red enamel maple leaf broach attached to a postcard of the skyline of
Toronto. Our holidays are great fun and real value for money. 35 of
us came home after this wonderful 10 days, and 80 went on to the West,
the Rockies and Vancouver.

Joan Padgham. -
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Sunday 18th September

No rush this morning and for the first time on holiday the
sky was overcast. We had a 2 hour quided tour of Vancouver, a
really lovely place, where they have maintained all the old culture
of all the different races of people in Canada. One part of the
town 1s Chinatown, there's the Red Indian sector etc, and very
noticable amount of what we would call Easterns (Chinese, Japanese)
but I suppose they are Westerns to the Vancouver people. Our coach
tour took us through all the different sectors and finally to
Stanley Park, its here that you can see all the various totem poles,
a marvelous work of art by primative people, from the tools they
used in those days. Since we arrived in Canada we have had cloudless
skies everyday but now its raining for the first time, of course
the weather here is quite different. The average winter temperature

in vancouver is approx 5%, so they don't get snow to any great extent.

Monday 19th September

This was an optional day you could either go on a tour to
Victoria Island, Which has some of the finest gardens in the world
and well worth a visit, however I prefered to do some last minute
shopping and explore some more of the town.

lTuesday 20th September

The holiday of a life time is nearly over, everyone seems a
little sad, that all good things must end. By 6.25P.M. we are on
board at Vancouver making a short stop at Edmonton to pick up some
more passengers and arriving at Heathrow 1.00 B.S.T. Wednesday.

The general opinion of all of us, when is the next time?

Joyce Crump

S

S L T RALE e T

L g










